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February 20, 2014 
 
Hon. Robert Tierney 
Chair, NY Landmarks Preservation Commission 
One Centre Street, 9th floor 
New York, NY  10007 
 
Dear Chair Tierney: 
 
I am writing on behalf of the National Trust for Historic Preservation to support the 
pending request that the NYC Landmarks Preservation Commission formally recognize 
the critical LGBT history connected to key sites in New York City such as the Stonewall 
Inn, Julius’ Bar, and the Gay Activists Alliance Firehouse.  
 
We believe that it is vital to identify and protect places that embody LGBT history.  New 
York City has some of the most important sites connected to the LGBT rights movement 
in the country and the world, of which these three are among the most prominent.  In 
recent years, states such as New York and the federal government have taken steps to 
formally recognize the critical LGBT history of sites such as these, and both have 
specifically recognized the historic significance of both the Stonewall Inn and Julius’ Bar. 
 
However, we believe it is important for the New York City Landmarks Preservation 
Commission to do the same – both to reflect our understanding of the importance of 
this history, and to ensure that is protected.  None of the sites identified are currently 
recognized for their LGBT history by the NYC LPC, though all three are located within 
existing historic districts. As has been suggested by the Greenwich Village Society for 
Historic Preservation and others, these properties could be safeguarded by amending 
the existing designation reports to include the LGBT history, or these sites could be 
considered for individual landmark designation.   
 
We hope that the NYC LPC will act soon on this request. These sites are of paramount 
importance in understanding the American story, and they are vulnerable. Thank you for 
your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Roberta Lane 
Senior Field Officer and Attorney 
 
Cc:  Greenwich Village Society for Historic Preservation 
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February 20, 2014 
 
Hon. Robert Tierney, Chair  
New York City Landmarks Preservation Commission  
One Centre Street, 9th floor  
New York, NY 10007  
 
Re: Recognizing and Protecting Sites of Significance to Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, and 
Transgender (LGBT) History  
 
Dear Chair Tierney: 
 
We write to urge the New York City Landmarks Preservation Commission (LPC) to take 
steps to recognize and protect sites of significance to New York City’s Lesbian, Gay, 
Bisexual, and Transgender (LGBT) community. These sites are important for their 
historical significance to the LGBT community, and for adding texture to the fabric of New 
York City. 
 
Our districts are home to some of the most important LGBT sites in our city. We are 
supportive of the Greenwich Village Society for Historic Preservation (GVSHP)’s appeal to 
protect these historical institutions, and would appreciate LPC’s action to make sure these 
sites continue to be places where residents and tourists can visit locations that had 
significant roles in the civil rights movement of the LGBT community.  
 
We support the formal recognition of The Stonewall Inn, the location which many site as 
the flash point for beginning the modern gay rights movement.  LPC’s acknowledgment of 
this site’s significant role in history will help regulate and preserve this building, and 
protect it from potential future changes that could compromise the Inn’s prominent role in 
our city’s history.  We ask the commission to review this building and location for landmark 
designation. 
 
We also support GVSHP’s request that the LPC amend the Greenwich Village Historic 
District report to bring attention to historical LGBT sites and others in and around the 
Village that were important to the community and its role in the Village’s makeup and 
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character.  This would include Julius’s Bar on West 10th Street and the Gay Activists Alliance 
House on Wooster Street.   
 
We hope the LPC will consider formally recognizing these sites for their historical 
significance for our city. It would be a tragic loss to the city’s history and communities if we 
do not act to protect these sites from future development and give them the recognition 
they deserve in the designation report.     
 
If you have any questions about these sites, please contact Jeffrey LeFrancois in Council 
Member Corey Johnson’s office at 212-564-7757 or by email at 
jlefrancois@council.nyc.gov; or Matt Viggiano in Council Member Chin’s office at 212-788-
7259 or by email at mviggiano@council.nyc.gov.   Thank you. 
 
Sincerely,  

    
Margaret Chin     Corey Johnson     
Council Member    Council Member 
1st District     3rd District 
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February 14, 2014 

 

Hon. Robert Tierney 

Chair  

NYC Landmarks Preservation Commission  

One Centre Street, 9th floor 

New York, NY 10007 

 

Dear Chair Tierney: 

 

I express my support for the Stonewall Inn at 53 Christopher Street New York, New York 

City 10014, Julius’ Bar at 159 West 110 Street, and the Gay Activists’ Alliance Firehouse at 99 

Wooster Street to be recognized as sites of historical significance to the Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual 

and Transgender (LGBT) community. The buildings are located in designated Historic Districts, 

however, they have yet to be recognized for their specific historical and cultural significance to 

the LGBT community by the Landmarks Preservation Commission (LPC).  

 

I applaud LPC for including references to LGBT history into the findings of the recent 

designation reports of South Village Historic District and East Village/Lower East Side Historic 

District and I strongly support the continuation of this practice to include the Stonewall Inn, 

Julius’ Bar, and the Gay Activists’ Alliance Firehouse. 

    

The Stonewall Inn was the location of the 1969 Stonewall riots and is considered to be 

the foundation of the LGBT Rights Movement. Julius’ Bar is the oldest gay bar in New York City 

and was the site of the 1966 protest and part of the movement to overturn the New York State ban 

on serving alcohol to known homosexuals. The Gay Activists’ Alliance Firehouse was the site of 

similar important moments in LGBT history.  

 

Thank you for your attention to this issue. If you require additional information contact 

my staff or me at 212-669-8300.  

 

      Sincerely, 

 

      Gale A. Brewer 
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